PPSPERA General Membership Meeting

Valley Hi Golf Club

November 11, 2021

11:30 am

Board Members Present:  LuAnn Long, Karen Hart, Elaine Naleski, Janice King, Sandy Patton, Joyce Schmaltz, John Kerr, Roger Louden

LuAnn Long called the meeting to order at 11::40 am.  

The minutes of the August meeting were approved. Elaine/Sandy

Treasurer’s Report:  John Kerr reported on the condition of the website.  It has been neglected.  Security is not up to date.  Malware is evident.  It looks like it will cost about $2000 to clean the website up so that it is usable to the organization.   Sandy made a motion seconded by Karen to increase the website maintenance budget by $2000.  The motion passed.  LuAnn thanked Dr. Kerr for all his research on the website.  John has contacted Danelle Ridenour of Initiative Marketing to proceed with the project.  A contract was sent with a $750 down- payment.  John requested that people  have the ability to donate to the scholarship fund or pay for lunch. Also the website should be set up so that the secretary or treasurer will be able to change things like phone numbers m addresses, calendar items etcetera.  

Sandy reported that the CSPERA board had suggested that the locals donate $2 of the $10membership dues to the Birnadine Mack Scholarship Fund.  Sandy made a motion, seconded by Janet Duncan to donate $1 per member to the Scholarship Fund.    The reasoning was that the local will have added expenditures to get the website in working condition plus the local has to support their own scholarships. 

Membership:  Karen Hart reported 498 members.

Community Service Award:  LuAnn reported that she and Elaine had presented the award to District 11 Production Printing.  The award to Katy Pelton of KKTV will be presented at the March 10, 2022 meeting by Linda Smith.

Legislative and CSPERA:  Sandy reported that there is presently $225 million in the budget for PERA which is important to help PERA become fully funded in 30 years.    The COLA increase to members will probably not go beyond 1% for the next several years as not as many people are paying in and people are living longer so more money is being paid out.  

 Lori Smith new executive Director of CSPERA has 

been doing a great job.  The entire board of CSPERA will be meeting  face to face in  May.  

Elaine strongly suggested that each of us take time to thank our legislators for the support they have been giving PERA.  Secure/PERA 

Is set up on its website to help with a letter of appreciation to which you may add a personal note.  

Sandy also expressed appreciation to John Kerr who will be filling the Secretary position on the CSPERA Board.  Glenn Gustafson will be on the Coalition Committee.  

Program: 

LuAnn introduced Doug Kelley with Legal Shield and Andrea Wacker  of Identity Shield as our program for the day.  Both speakers described the services they offered from legal advice to wills to speaking with a lawyer, to aid with identity theft.  The service puts you in touch with the 

appropriate person to help you with your problem.  You will be called.

There is a monthly membership fee which is determined by which services are requested.   Informational brochures were available.

LuAnn thanked both Andrea and Doug for the presentation.

The meeting adjourned at 12:55 pm

Respectfully Submitted;

Joyce Schmaltz, Secretary  

NEXT PPSPERA BOARD MEETING:  FEBRUARY 10, 2022

NEXT PPSPERA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING: MARCH 10, 2022

